Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Altru Safe Kids Headquarters
Date:  November 12, 2014
Present:  Leah Melquist, Susan Splichal, Bill Vasicek, Michael Werner, Haley Thorson, Jim Whitehead, Kim Greendahl, Carma Hanson, Sunita Thapa, Caryl Lester, Gisele Dias de Oliveira, Molly Soeby, Sarah Shimek

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Welcome and Introduction

	Leah opened the meeting with self-introductions of those in attendance
     
	
	Leah Melquist


	Old Business
	Sarah Shimek’s application for a $500. grant from CHGGF for the summer “Helping Hands” project was approved upon meeting grant criteria

          The grant will provide healthy snacks for “Helping Hands” participants
          “Helping Hands” serves students from grades 6-12

 
	grant approval
	CHGGF Board of Directors

	Speaker
	On behalf of the Grand Forks Public Schools, Sarah Shimek discussed the “Risk and Protective Factors Survey” outcomes through a PowerPoint presentation   
         This on-going project in the Grand Forks Public School system, in partnership with UND for verified statistical data, illuminates multiple areas pertinent to the health and well-being of Grand Forks students   

          Sarah’s presentation highlighted the following topics:

· Instrument History
· Information Collected
· Sample Categories
· Elementary Results (grades 4-5)

· Secondary Results (grades (7-12)

· What’s Working?
· What’s Next?
Sarah’s presentation was peppered with many CHGGF Committee member questions accompanied by discussion throughout

	
	Sarah Shimek


	    Agency News
	Grand Forks Parks:

The Grand Forks Park District Tobacco-free Parks initiative is alive but in limbo
· Survey results indicate that the city does want tobacco-free parks

· A meeting will be held in the near future with softball representatives, a contingent, along with the golfing community, deemed important for approval of this initiative

· If approved by softball groups, a comprehensive plan may still be a possibility with the exclusion of golf courses

· A second survey may be a required next step

The Deli at Choice Health and Fitness, under new management, is no longer selling candy
Grand Forks Greenway:

· New Greenway brochures are now available through the Grand Forks Park District

· The Greenway trails will be groomed once snow cover arrives in earnest
      fun fact:  Grand Forks has the highest number of cross-country ski trails in North Dakota
· Additional information about the Greenway may be found at www.greenwayggf.com
· A helpful website recommendation from Kim is www.truthinadvertising.org
Substance Abuse Prevention Coalition:
· UND nursing students are assisting Bill’s SAPC in a study on the use of e-cigarettes 
· A presentation of results will be open to the public

· Michael invited CHGGF members to attend the CoN presentation 

Stable Days & TSFM:
· Last summer’s enlarged garden enabled an incrementally larger donation of fresh produce for the city’s food shelf

· Caryl and Molly reported that networking for the SNAP program was very successful 

Altru Safe Kids:

· Now that hunting season has arrived, Altru is providing free gun locks accompanied by gun safety information
· Project “Fire Up Your Feet” is in place for EGF, MN schools

· EGF has 1 public grade school, 1 public middle school, 1 public high school
· The EGF grade school is not within walking distance for many students

· “Fire Up Your Feet” encourages safe walking and street crossing with the additional benefit of physical exercise

· A booster seat bill is again being promoted through impending legislation after missing passage by only one vote during the last attempt
· A “Distracted Pedestrian” campaign to educate the public will begin within the next two weeks

· Car seat check-up events for 2015 have been scheduled; the schedule is available at Safe Kids
· “Safe Kids Grand Forks Medication Take Back Event” has been scheduled:

Date:        Thursday, December 16, 2014

Time:        11 a.m. – noon 
Place:       Grand Forks Senior Center

	brochure handout included
winter readiness
Michael Werner, UND CoN
handout included
Altru Safe Kids offices
2 handouts included
	Molly Soeby
Kim Greendahl
Bill Vasicek
Caryl Lester

Carma Hanson



	Next Coalition Meeting
	Date:             December 10, 2014
Time:            2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:      Altru Safe Kids Headquarters
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